
 

 

Short and Sweet:  
Greetings from all of us on the inside at the Kiwanis Pavilion 
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Dear Families and Friends of Residents, 

Riding to the Pavilion this morning, I stopped to 

read a small sign next to the sidewalk. It said: 

“Welcome to the Ministry of Silly Walks. Start 

your silly walk here … (there is no camera).” 

Feeling too self-conscious to go all out, I half- 

walked half-cycled. The next sign said: “Thank 

you, please come again!!” May there be a 

pause each day to stretch your legs, find your 

sillies and let them out. We’re thinking of you 

out there and sending big hugs and faith in your 

ongoing resilience. 

Lots of love, 

The Pavilion Team 

 

²ƘŀǘΩǎ /ƻƻƪƛƴƎΚ 

How about a quick trip to Rome? Just close 

your eyes and taste. Lunch was lasagna, Caesar 

salad and garlic bread. “Troppo bene.” Dessert 

was fresh-out-of-the-oven (yesterday) butter 

tarts. For dinner the kitchen served up beef 

barley soup, salmon sandwiches, and cucumber 

salad. Dessert was fruit cocktail - a little 

something for everyone!   

P.S. This is Hugh 

(Kitchen Services 

Supervisor) at age 

13 months in 1958. 

He says “I couldn’t 

make it in sales so 

went into food 

services!” 
 
 

 

 

 
 

Update from the Director of Resident Services 

It turned out to be a glorious sunny 

Wednesday, though I only saw it from the 

“inside,” I could feel the warmth shining 

through the building. Yesterday, our team had 

their third live wellness webinar on each shift 

with Sara from Tailor Made Health. The positive 

feedback regarding these sessions has been 

wonderful and the team leave each session 

energized and feeling inspired. Supporting our 

staff, along with our residents, through this 

time has been one of our top priorities at The 

Pavilion. 

As you may know, music plays a large part at 

our home. We often have professional 

musicians from a variety of backgrounds who 

would come to play for our residents, these 

were called, “Concerts in Care.” With physical 

distancing, the “Concerts in Care” are still 

occurring though virtually for now. Please feel 

free to enjoy the following sent to us from 

Raymond, the Managing Director of the Heath 

Arts Society/Concert in Care for residents.  

A sixth performance in the Concerts in Care 

Online series is now available at:  

https://www.healtharts.org/british-columbia. 

You may also watch on YouTube at:  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rLVIkKSPe

Po.  

 

Taking care of not only our physical and mental 

well-being but also opening our heart and 

taking a moment to slow down and listen has 

https://www.healtharts.org/british-columbia
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rLVIkKSPePo
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rLVIkKSPePo


 

 

become much more important than ever before 

during these uncertain times. Today the team 

has been honoured to be here for our residents 

with both birthdays and the end of life. These 

events bring emotions such as joy, happiness, 

sadness and grief and it shows the love that we 

all share for those who live at The Kiwanis 

Pavilion. We thank you all for allowing us to be 

part of some of the most intimate events in 

your loved ones’ lives, it is both an honour and 

privilege to have this entrusted to us. Please 

know we are thinking of you all on the 

“outside” as we look out from the “inside.” 

Please feel free to reach out anytime at 

sjohnson@obkp.org or 250 598-2022 ext. 222. 

Until Next Time … Take Care and Stay Safe, 

Shannon 

 

Quotable: Resident Wit 

A family member and her Mom were having a 

virtual visit today. She asked her Mom: “When 

you worked at the Empress Hotel, did you ever 

meet anyone famous?” The resident replied: 

“Jiminy Crickets I can’t remember back that 

far!!!” 

 

Thanks for All the Cookies 

We are most 

grateful to 

family member 

Brenda who 

donated a 

carton of Girl 

Guide cookies to 

the Pavilion team in memory of her Mom who 

was a lifelong Girl Guider. Thank you! 

 

Virtual Visiting: Going Great Gusto!  

Virtual visiting is how we go around here. 

Please phone Krista (Recreation/ Volunteers) at 

250-598-2022 ext. 256 or email at 

kcampbell@obkp.org to make a booking. With 

122 residents and the high volume of requests, 

please understand that she will need some time 

to get back to you. We are grateful for your 

understanding! 

 

Thanks for the Yummy Lunch 

We would also like to 

thank family member 

Marlene who donated 

bagged lunches to the 

Unit 2A team today 

from Toque Catering. 

They were a hit! J 

 

Support for Family Caregivers: Reminder  

“In our caregiver community we’re facing 

changing times together. We hear every day 

how COVID-19 changes are affecting caregiving 

for many people. There is no one-size-fits-all 

answer, but we have compiled some resources 

that we think may help to support you. We 

have recently expanded our Caregiver Support 

Line to better support you during this time. 

You can call toll-free at 1-877-520-3267, 

Monday to Friday, 8:30 am to 7:00 pm. You are 

not alone. You have support. You can also visit 

our website at www.familycaregiversbc.ca to 

find resources on a variety of caregiver topics in 

BC. Your friends at Family Caregivers of BC.” 
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Do You Sew?  

We have been blessed with the donation of 

many cloth masks and headbands, but still need 

more of both. Staff wear the headbands to hold 

their hair off the face and protect ears from the 

elastics of medical grade face masks. They wear 

cloth face masks when off work in the 

community. If you would like to sew masks or 

headbands for staff, we would be very grateful. 

Please contact Suzanne or Shannon to discuss 

arrangements. 

 

Hummingbabies!!! 

We are blessed with wee hummingbirds in the 

Pavilion garden. Thanks to Nik (Receptionist) 

who caught the photo of the babies when the 

mama was collecting essential snacks. 

aŜŘƛǘŀǘƛƻƴ /ƛǊŎƭŜΥ {ƛǘ άWithέ ¦ǎ  

We had our fourteenth mindfulness meditation 

circle for staff today. Sitting in the garden, we 

were grateful for the surprise warmth of the 

sunshine. We noted busy minds and a jumble of 

emotions and practiced “being the stillness” to 

get grounded as dogs barked and birds sang all 

around. Perhaps you would like to take a 

mindfulness pause with us from your home 

tomorrow at 12:30. 

 

More Gratitude to the Makers of Ear Savers 

Thank you so much to 

Hawthorne Toys & 

Music for their 

wonderful donation 

of 3D-printed 'Ear 

Savers' for all of our 

https://www.facebook.com/hawthornetoys/?fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARASkcaMDMPPzSQCp4bL6Vpi2J3SZnrGULEXHjcxx23yXTH_jwlRvvv-T6o1XoqXODlJGgaSbekRuRiM5uiZrFsbhDUZtXvmOErziGkYxeQrhhvsescQIw-eCywYOKr0KTU_r6V3o6wWTru1Mhdr78HJYqRWJ5NRuv77fG7G2hJxv1cSL3AY9lA8mdYt6NdxA0XHFNUROFLg81FFLAoh19eQYOUI-0dLIWU8pkPCsvDT4QnX5ICzb3VGafSNqfKrMLdqu5wKvpd8Ei0a7zyA3M4JwfzHDb0QtD4CETm56Y1Cxgjs7GjcdGfyUXZisqbViKLiCv2f4nKyJhdJnKYk8yJs7w&__tn__=K-R
https://www.facebook.com/hawthornetoys/?fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARASkcaMDMPPzSQCp4bL6Vpi2J3SZnrGULEXHjcxx23yXTH_jwlRvvv-T6o1XoqXODlJGgaSbekRuRiM5uiZrFsbhDUZtXvmOErziGkYxeQrhhvsescQIw-eCywYOKr0KTU_r6V3o6wWTru1Mhdr78HJYqRWJ5NRuv77fG7G2hJxv1cSL3AY9lA8mdYt6NdxA0XHFNUROFLg81FFLAoh19eQYOUI-0dLIWU8pkPCsvDT4QnX5ICzb3VGafSNqfKrMLdqu5wKvpd8Ei0a7zyA3M4JwfzHDb0QtD4CETm56Y1Cxgjs7GjcdGfyUXZisqbViKLiCv2f4nKyJhdJnKYk8yJs7w&__tn__=K-R


 

 

staff (and their extremely sweet card)! These 

little tabs do a big job. They keep the ear loops 

of face masks away from the ears of the 

wearer, reducing pressure and friction on the 

ears. They were immediately a big hit among 

staff! 

Explore the Arts and Keep Connected 

Thank you to family member Darlene for 

sharing this link to Art Uncontained which is a 

new initiative connecting Canadian artists and 

art lovers that includes original programming 

from CBC Arts and across the CBC network, as 

well as a new artist fund in partnership with the 

Canada Council for the Arts. “As we socially 

distance, Art Uncontained is where you'll find 

the art that's keeping us all connected.” 

https://www.cbc.ca/arts/artuncontained 

 

Try Qi Gong for Wellbeing 

Our thanks as well to family member Darlene 

for sharing this YouTube video for a Qi Gong 

routine. She notes: “The qi gong is rather brief, 

effective, and also not taxing so many body 

shapes and sizes and fitness levels can do it. It is 

also possible to do it while seated.” Here’s the 

link: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FL7UYY6d

Ato 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Silliness in Your Walk 

 

Serenity 

Thanks to friend of the Pavilion Caitlin for the 

lovely photo! 
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